FOREWORD

We are pleased to introduce Salford’s draft strategy for housing and related support services for people with mental health needs, ‘Supporting Independence’, which sets out the draft vision, strategic priorities and actions for the development of these services for the next 5 years.

Since its inception in 2003, the ‘Supporting People Programme has supported the progress of housing related support services in meeting the needs of people with mental health problems in Salford.

However, it has become clear that there is a need to review existing services to ensure that there is a balanced provision, which also allows for local responses to local needs. More-over it is essential that we not only develop the quality of and access to services, but also ensure that the principles of promoting independent living and preventative interventions are embedded within these.

In producing this strategy we have recognised the contribution that Health and Social Care staff can make in identifying gaps in services and the priority areas for development. In addition, it has been important for us to listen to the views of users of services, so that we can ensure that emerging services are able to meet their needs and aspirations.

We recognise that if we are to have fit for purpose housing related support services for people with mental health needs that meet strategic priorities then we must give a strong steer to the development of these services.

Salford City Council has worked in partnership with Salford Primary Care Trust and Salford, Bolton and Trafford Mental Health NHS Trust who have approved the consultation on this draft strategy. In addition, partners and service providers have been consulted on the core themes, as their commitment to assist in delivering the plans and actions is essential.
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